THE SAXHAMS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the AVM held on 9t h May 2019
At St Andrews Church, Great Saxham

Present:

Councillors:
Michael Burt (Chairman), Helen Ferguson (Councillor), Sue Dunn (Councillor), Jonathan Clarke (Councillor), Suzie Winkler (Councillor), Rosie Irish (Councillor) Michelle Thompson (Clerk)
	1.
	The Chairman, Michael Burt welcomed 6 parishioners and the councillors listed above to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence – Fiona and Peter Hilder

	

	2.
3.
	Minutes of the AVM held on 18th May 2018 – The Chairman summarised the Minutes from last year’s meeting.  The minutes of the meeting were agreed. 
Matters arising during the year
· Welcome Guide – this is given to all new residents. It is currently in the process of being updated.
.
· Chestnut Tree – this is an on going issue, which is still under investigation.  We are looking into the land ownership.
	

	 
	
	

	4.
	St Edmundsbury Borough Council – Cllr Ian Houlder read from his report giving answers to Parishioners questions, particularly about Planning issues within The Barrow Ward making reference to Barrow New Town. Ian suggested that planning would continue to be granted for infill, however, villages with fewer amenities would see this happen less.

The Chairman questioned Cllr Holder about the Honey Hill development – although planning permission has been granted for the listed building, until actual planning permission is granted, nothing can be agreed (See Attached Report)

	

	5.
6.
7.
8.

	Suffolk County Council – Karen Soons, County Council Report was read out by the Chairman and Karen Soons answered any questions.
Karen Soons was asked by the Parish Council to provide an update on the current situation regarding Cycle Path from Barrow – Bury St Edmunds 
Her response was that there have been several discussions, but finance was an issue as it will need central funding.  The route also faces difficulties as some roads are too dangerous e.g. Barrow to Hargrave and others need the landowner’s permission.
Parishioners asked whether footpaths would be viable option but would needs to be of specific standard but this could be investigated. This has been an ongoing issue since 2016.
Karen Soons informed us that there is a new records office called The Hold in Ipswich that will hold documents that can be viewed. It will retain Significant records about Suffolk, she reassured us that the Bury St Edmunds Records Office had no plans for closure.

It was mentioned that there had been evidence of “fly tipping” in the Parish and also about the Vandalism of Road Signs. it was suggested to report this to Suffolk Highways.   (See Attached Report)
Parish Council (Chairman’s Report/Outline Accounts) – The Chairman explained the PC asked for a precept of £6000 to be collected on our behalf on residents Council Tax Bill for 2019/20 This amounts to approx. £1 per week for most properties, for the PC to represent the views of the local community in The Saxhams and to carry out our responsibilities to look after such assets as the Play Area.
We started the year with just five Councillors out of the seven seats that is the full complement for The Saxhams. Councillor Rosie Irish and Suzie Winkler both from Great Saxham were co-opted to the Council during the year and have begun to make their contributions to our activities.

Every 4 years Parish Councils elections occur, when all Councillors stand down and may offer themselves for re-election.  No election took place since there were fewer candidates than seats. Jennie Moody decided not to stand again and the Chairman thanked her for all her contributions as a Councillor.  
Therefore, it has been the ideal opportunity to Co opt to fill the empty seat.  It would be beneficial if we could persuade someone from Little Saxham to join us as on the Parish Council.

We pay for the cost of the Stile Community Newsletter for households in our parish which is considered to be a valuable source of news and information. 
The PC continues to take action to tackle the problem of speeding vehicles.  We have shared use of a VAS (Vehicle Activated Sign) unit with the neighbouring parishes of Barrow and Westley. 
 The Chairman ran through the Accounts Management Summary and Asset Register for the year ending 31 March 2019.  The accounts for 2018/19 were accepted by everyone present. As a Council, we value continued support and feedback from villagers.  We generally have five meetings a year and villagers are encouraged to attend.  
Village Events:  
Mystery Murder Evening - Saturday 23rd June at 
                                                                      St. Andrews Church Great Saxham 
Great Saxham Fun Afternoon – Sunday 7th July 2019 1.30 – 5.30 pm at

                                                                        Great Saxham Playground

Any Other Business – A resident pointed out that it might be useful to have a footpath between Little and Great Saxham.  Therefore, it was suggested to laise with landowners and the West Suffolk Right of Way Officer. 
Cllr. Clarke had been asked to raise the origins of The Stile and whether it could be presented in a more inclusive ways some recipients are saying they do not read it as it opens like a church magazine with the service schedule and a church leader and they are not interested in anything churchy. The Chairman and Cllr Clarke will investigate.
There have been reports by Parishioners of dog fouling, particularly evident between the Lodge and Great Saxham Church.  It has been noticed that the Salt bins provided for the Village have been used to dispose of dog mess. 

It was suggested to circulate a flyer outlining villagers concerns and to have a pad lock on the Grit Bins and investigate the issue.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm.  A brief Parish Council meeting will now follow.
Contact details:

Michael Burt

01284 810134

mike_burt@btopenworld.com

Jonathan Clarke

01284 810408

jgc.saxham@btinternet.com

Helen Ferguson

01284 811696

helen.alletson@btinternet.com

Suzie Winkler
       n/a
suziewvs@gmail.com
Rosie Irish
Sue Dunn                                   
01284 811669
01284 810803                   
Rosie.irish.920@btinternet.com
Suedunnfba@msn.com
Michelle Thompson
01284 765447
The saxhamsclerk@gmail.com
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Signed 
               Chair                               Date


